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COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE
Original: English 

AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

Summary of the meeting held on October 18, 2006


The Chair called to order the third meeting of the Committee and put in consideration the Order of Business, document CP/CAAP-2855/06, informing that under "Other Business", the General Secretariat will present for consideration a Draft Resolution on the amendment to Article 23 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat.  The Order of Business was approved without comment.

1. Presentation of the following report by the General Secretariat: "Highlights of the January-June 2006 CPR Report" 

The Assistant Secretary for Administration and Finance, Ambassador Frank Almaguer, presented the supplementary report "Highlights of the January-June 2006 CPR Report" (document CP/CAAP/Rep.2/06 add. 1 corr. 1), explaining that it is contains additional information to that provided previously in the "Report of the General Secretariat on all Performance Contracts (CPRs) Funded by any source for the period January 1 to June 30, 2006" (CP/CAAP/Rep.2/06).
The Delegations of Argentina, Brazil, Canada, St. Kitts and Nevis, Trinidad and Tobago and the United States posed questions on the report to which the Assistant Secretary responded. The questions and comments covered the following aspects of the report: correlation between Legal CPR and Natural CPR percentages; relationship between CPRs and the proposed amendment to Article 23 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat; regularization of CPRs in general, including criteria used for such regularization and the impact of regularization on the Regular Fund; offices or departments to which CPRs are assigned; current source of funding for CPRs (Regular Fund or Specific Funds); General Assembly mandate regarding the auditing of positions; and the OAS Charter provision regarding geographic representation in the recruitment of personnel.
The Committee took note of the Report, the comments by the Delegations and of the additional information provided by the Assistant Secretary in response to the questions from the floor. The Chair stated that the information provided and delegations' comments will be taken into consideration in future discussions on the Program-Budget.

2. Presentation and consideration of the following report: "Budget Execution Status Report and Transfers between Chapters for the 2006 Regular Fund Program Budget, as well as the Status on the Financial Execution of Specific Funds (From January 1 to June 30, 2006)" (CP/doc.4152/06)

The Chair informed that the report entitled "Budget Execution Status Report and Transfers between Chapters for the 2006 Regular Fund Program Budget, as well as the Status on the Financial Execution of Specific Funds (From January 1 to June 30, 2006)" had been assigned, on October 11, 2006, by the Permanent Council to the Committee for consideration and eventual recommendations. It was noted that the Council had also decided on that occasion that all future reports dealing with administrative, budgetary and financial matters would be sent directly to the Committee, and had requested a copy of each such report be provided to the Chair of the Council.
The Assistant Secretary for Administration and Finance gave a detailed presentation of this report, noting the difference between the status this year and the corresponding period last year; that the increase in the budget amount as of January 2006 results in a significant difference between the budget for 2006 and 2005; that financial statements for the Inter-American Agency for Development (IACD) are not prepared by the Secretariat for Administration and Finance; that provision has to be made to cover payments owed to retirees who had special leave under 1994 judgment handed down by the Administrative Tribunal; and that quota collections are not fully paid and that the payment status is the same as it was in June 2006.  The Assistant Secretary also explained how the conclusions contained in the report were arrived at.
The Delegations of Brazil, Canada, Chile and the United States commented on and posed questions on the following aspects of the Report: income from and execution of Specific Funds; quota collections and liquidity status; Permanent Council authorization for transfers between chapters above 5%; execution costs of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI); obligations for past and new scholarships; and whether statutory reform was necessary to reflect placement of the Scholarships unit under the Office of the Secretary General.
The Assistant Secretary responded to the questions from the floor and offered to provide, in writing, additional information requested.
The Committee took note of the report and of the comments by the delegations and agreed to continue its consideration of this item.
3. Other business
a. Farewell to the Alternate Representative of the United States
The United States Alternate Representative, Ms. Terry Tracy, bid farewell to the Committee and informed that she will be assuming other responsibilities in the State Department.

b. Presentation and consideration of the Draft resolution "Amendment to Article 23 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat"
The Director of the Department for Legal Affairs, Mr. Louis Ferrand, presented the Draft resolution "Amendment to Article 23 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat" (document CP/CAAP-2856/06), and explained that it was proposed that through this document the Permanent Council would adopt ad referendum of the General Assembly the amendment to Article 23 agreed to by the CAAP on September 28th.   

The Committee agreed to the draft resolution with one amendment proposed by the Delegation of Trinidad and Tobago.
/
c. Cost of Living Adjustment for Secretariat Staff Members 
The Chair informed that the Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA) for Secretariat Staff Members would be slated for discussion at the next Committee meeting at the request of the General Secretariat. The Chair stated that he considered this matter of sufficient importance to warrant consideration and resolution by the Committee in accordance with criteria to be set by the Committee.
The Delegation of Canada asked that delegates be reminded as to the documentation previously provided on this topic so that it could be accessed and studied prior to the next Committee meeting. 


The Assistant Secretary for Administration and Finance informed that the Background document was published as CP/CAAP-2848/06 corr. 1 (August 2006) and that there were also older documents on the topic from around 1990.  He also informed that the Secretariat for Administration and Finance would make a detailed power point presentation to the Committee on this topic during the next meeting. 

d. Informative document presented by the General Secretariat 
Copies of the informative document prepared by the General Secretariat, "Report on Compliance with Quota Payments according to AG/RES. 1757 (XXX-O/00), and as amended by AG/RES. 2157 (XXXV-O/05)" (CP/CAAP/INF.6/06) were circulated at the meeting.

e. Farewell and welcome to Staff members

The Committee bid farewell to Mr. Alfonso Munevar, Director of the Department of Budgetary and Financial Services, and welcomed his replacement, Ambassador Adam Blackwell.
The meeting adjourned at 12:27 p.m.
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